
Spokane PC Transportation Sub-Committee 
 – Draft Minutes 
 
December 6, 2022 
City Council Briefing Center 
Meeting Minutes: Meeting called to order at 9:00 AM by Clifford Winger 
 
Attendance: 

• Subcommittee Members Present: Mary Winkes (Vice Chair), Charles Hansen, Paul Kropp, Raychel 
Callary, Eve McMenamy, Mike Tresidder, Rhonda Young 

• Subcommittee Members Not Present: Clifford Winger (Chair), Charlene Kay, Michelle Pappas, 
Todd Beyreuther, John Vansant, Cindy Green 

• Non-Voting Subcommittee Members Present: Council Member Jonathan Bingle 
• Quorum Present: no 
• Staff Members Present: Colin Quinn-Hurst, Jackie Churchill, Tyler Kimbrell 

Public Comment: 

None 
 
Briefing Session: 

Minutes from the November 1, 2022 meeting approved unanimously. Eve McMenamy change stakeholder 
report SRTC approved a TIP not a TIFF. The Amended minutes are approved.  

1. Chair Report – Mary Winkes in place of Clifford Winger 
• Mary Winkes reported that the Plan Commission and the City has put together an Impact fee 

group and will meet for the second time in December in order to reassess impact fees.  
2. Secretary Report – Colin Quinn-Hurst   

• Colin Quinn-Hurst reported that the Planning Department has hired a new Assistant Planner 1 
named Della Mutungi. Della is from Eastern Washington University Master’s Program of Urban 
and Regional Planning.  

• Also the Comprehensive Plan Amendments for the Bicycle Network updates were approved by 
City Council. 

3. Council Liaison Report – Johnathan Bingle  
• Council Member Bingle reported that he will meet with WSDOT to discuss infrastructure needs 

in Grandview Thorpe and other areas of the City. CM Bingle will also meet with Representative 
Riccelli on December 16.  

4. Stakeholders Report –  
• Paul Kropp, Neighborhood Alliance, reported that peak hour traffic in the county is very 

blocked up and that roads around the school on 57th were not plowed well. He said that it 
wasn’t clear who should be called to fix this problem. Additionally, Mr. Kropp would like to 
have a presentation about equity considerations for project selection during a PCTS meeting. 
He also suggested that WSDOT should present about the Children of the Sun trail connection 
the East Central neighborhood.  

• Rachel Callary reported that she will attend the Transportation Research Board and will learn 
more about transit infrastructure and will advocate for accessible infrastructure. 

• Mike Tresidder, Spokane Transit Authority (STA), reported that STA is wrapping up amenities 
installation on the City Line. There is an open survey about ridership their website as well.  

• Rhonda Young, Bicycle Advisory Board (BAB), reported that there were two workshop items 
during the last Bicycle Advisory Bord meeting which were the update on capital improvement 
project list and BAB priority list of bicycle projects. There were around 30 projects that were 



ranked and the next step is to create a survey that can be shared with the public for their 
input.  

• Charles Hansen, Whitman Neighborhood Council, PeTT Committee – NONE 
• Eve McMenamy, Spokane Regional Transportation Council, stated that SRTC will adopt the 

equity framework, and is examining a list of regional projects will be going to SRTC for action. 
 
Workshops/Presentations: 

1. Division Bus Rapid Transit Update 
• Presentation provided by Hamid Hajjafari, STA 
• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 

 
2. Bike Parking Code Update Project 

• Presentation provided by Tyler Kimbrell, City of Spokane Planner 
• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 

 
3. Vision Zero Draft Resolution and Next Steps 

• Presentation provided by Colin Quinn-Hurst, City of Spokane Planner 
• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 

 
 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 10:30 AM 
 
Next Plan Commission Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, January 3, 2023  
 
 


